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           30th September 2022 
Dear Parent,  

Another ‘chock-a-block’ week! Hooks Wood with Key Stage 2 was a great success, the Able Maths Day 

made Year 5 and 6 think hard, our 100 Recommended Reads were replenished, thanks to last term’s 

successful Book Fair last year, Year 4 prayers celebrated achievements at Kingswood and the Reading 

Evening was very well attended.  

   

   

A MASSIVE THANK YOU to The Trustees for organising the Welcome BBQ! It was extremely well attended 

and we managed to raise over £900 towards new play equipment for the Trail Way. A huge thank you 

also to D.J. Alan for creating the perfect ambience!  

We are a Fairtrade school!  

Our new Fairtrade Fairies (Y6) will be selling Fairtrade products every Friday after 

school. 

 

 

Don’t forget you can use the school Facebook page to keep up-to-date with what goes on in school on a 

daily/weekly basis. This can be found at the bottom of the school website, under the Live School 

Calendar, which is constantly updated. 
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Attendance continues to be above national average (95%), so thank you to everyone for making this a 

priority! Absence requests will only be authorised if the circumstances are deemed exceptional. 

From Monday 3rd October, School Spider will automatically close at 8.30am each morning for that 

school day. Please continue to pre-book hot dinners so that we can support Ms Rees & Mrs Frodsham in 

the kitchen, reduce waste and ensure that everyone receives their preferred choice. If you are unsure 

how to book, please call the school office and we can guide you through the process.  

A polite reminder to keep smart. Please continue to wear full uniform or P.E. Kit – the uniform policy can 

be found on the school website; remember to remove nail varnish after a weekend of fun and only a 

watch or studs (for recently pierced ears) should be worn. 

In answer to your question… if your child has an after-school club on a non - P.E. day, please bring in kit 

to change into at the end of the school day. 

The people of the Ukraine continue to be in our thoughts and prayers as we welcome those 
families who have found a safe home in Guilden Sutton Village. 
 

Please click on the link to visit St John’s Church website. 
 

Save the Date: 
As parents and grandparents will now have the opportunity to visit classrooms more regularly during ‘Call 
in…’ sessions, visiting your child’s classroom after prayers will no longer happen.  
 

Thursday 6th October 
9:10am 

Year 3 class prayers – please join us in the hall for 
Collective Worship with Mrs. Bracewell. If you would 
like to bring along any donations for the Foodbank, 
they will be greatly received. 

Friday 7th October 
9:10am 

Call in Friday – please enter through the main entrance and head 
straight to your child’s classroom. The Trustees will also be holding 
another pre-loved uniform sale which proved very successful year. 
All money raised will go towards the new Trim Trail. 
 

Thursday 13th October 
9:10am 

Year 2 class prayers – please join us in the hall for 
Collective Worship with Heather Carty. If you would 
like to bring along any donations for the Foodbank, 
they will be greatly received. 
 

Friday 14th October Harvest – Children are invited to bring in fresh produce, tins and 
packets of food, that will be displayed and donated to residents of 
Guilden Sutton, The Foodbank and Chester Aid to the Homeless. 
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Sunday 16th October Messy Church - more information to follow.  

Monday 17th – Friday 21st 
October 

Our Annual Health Week – a timetable will follow 

Wednesday 19th October 
Thursday 20th October 

Parents’ Evening – Will be held in school. Booking slots will be 
available next week. 

Thursday 20th October 
9:10am 

Year 1 class prayers – please join us in the hall for 
Collective Worship with Heather Carty. If you would 
like to bring along any donations for the Foodbank, 
they will be greatly received. 

 

Our school is part of a Police-led initiative called Operation Encompass, a 
scheme which will ensure that we can we can better support any child where a 
domestic incident has been reported to Police from their home. Following a 
domestic incident, the Police will make contact with the school via telephone 
and communicate relevant information to nominated, fully-trained school 
staff. This will ensure that we are made aware early enough to support 

children and young people in a way that means they feel safe, supported and listen to. If you have any 
questions or would like any more information, please visit the school website of pop into the school 
office. 
 
Mrs. Lloyd is here to help anyone who needs any support with School Spider. 

I’m glad the BBQ is not tonight!!  

Have a great weekend, 

Theresa Rainford  
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